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Supervisor Goodman stated that everyone has the same concerns regarding Johnson Utilities.  
The ACC pulled back the rate case and allowed one year’s worth of improvements this next year 
included in the next rate increase.  EPCOR is working on a general plan for the entire system and 
is expected to complete it within 90 days.  They also have patch work that needs to be done.  
There is funding in Johnson Utilities to allow them to do the work.   
 
Supervisor Goodman stated that the major repairs or upgrades will require investment, and this 
is where the public needs to be involved.  Commissioner Tobin is scheduling a time to come and 
provide an update on where the ACC is at and take the public’s concerns back to the ACC.   
 
Mayor Walter stated that the roads need to be looked it if they incorporate.  He is not aware of 
any plans and unfortunately, is not involved with annexations.   
 
Supervisor Goodman stated that his office puts out a proposal seeking individuals who wanted to 
be on a committee to evaluate and review amenities that San Tan residents want such as ball 
fields and a public library.       
 
Mayor Walter inquired if youth are on the committee.  
 
Supervisor Goodman stated that the have youth on their committee.  They pulled from the student 
body within the four high schools within District 2 and created a Youth Advisory Committee.  They 
meet with them periodically. They have worked on cleanup efforts for the community and a talent 
show.   
 
Mayor Walter inquired how far will the widening of Hunt Highway go.  
 
Supervisor Goodman stated that the widening of Hunt Highway will go as far as Magma Ranch.  
There are some issues with the Tribe, so they are going to have to realign a portion of Hunt 
Highway.  This is currently in the design phase.   
 
Mayor Walter inquired if there are any plans to redesign the area in front of Magic Ranch 
subdivision which floods out.   
 
Mr. Billingsley stated that he does not have an update.   
 
Supervisor Goodman stated that dialogue will be great to be able to discuss these types of issues 
and perhaps move projects around to accommodate issues such as the flooding at Magic Ranch.   
 
Councilmember Larsen asked that employees’ compensation be reviewed.  She knows that they 
received a 2.5% increase, but they took a hard hit during the recession.   
 
Supervisor Goodman stated that there have been increases in benefits and have been absorbed 
rather than passed on to the employees.  He will examine this further.     
 
CALL TO THE PUBLIC  
 
There were no public comments.   
 






